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March Meeting 

The March meeting of the 
Heart of the Heartlands 
was held on March 11, 
2020 in the Webb Center 
at Carona, KS. There were 
15 members and 1 guest 
present. Minutes of the 
meeting can be found at 
the end of this newsletter.  
Members in attendance 
were: Joe Murphey, Jack 
Evans, W.D. Carter, Bryson 
Spahn, Kathy & Larry 
Spahn, Brian Carlson, John 
Chambers, Ivan & Denzil 
Vorhees, Connie Payton, 
Ed Brinkmeyer, Bob 
Capps, Steven Gardner, 
and Nicolas Ybarra.

 It is the talk of the town everywhere.  COVID-19 has become 
the focal point for everyone’s lives for the foreseeable future.  We 
hope that everyone is staying safe and following the guidelines as 
outlined by local, state and federal authorities.  As a result of the 
mandates in place, the April 8, 2020 Heart of the Heartlands meeting 
has been cancelled.  There will be no meeting.  In addition, there will 
be no April or May train rides either.  NARCOA has cancelled all 
motor car rides through May 15th.  Depending on how things are 
going in May will determine whether or not the cancellation will be 
extended or not.  It is an unprecedented time.  Please take care of 
yourself and your loved ones during this time.  Hopefully the crisis 
will end sooner than later.  In the meantime, stay safe and well and 
think happy train thoughts!

Covid-19

Heart of the Heartlands 

The monthly newsletter is 
constructed by Secretary-
Treasurer Brian Carlson. If you 
have any questions, comments, 
suggestions you may reach him 
at: bcarlson@ckt.net 
620-820-9665

Morgan Addition
 The baseboard and door molding trim was installed by Better 
Built when Kevin came out and installed the doors in the two closets. 
This was followed by the crew from All Seasons Floor that then came 
out and laid the carpet. This pretty much has all of the big items 
completed and brings us to the next phase of the evolution of the 
Morgan addition. 

Cancellations
At this time, the following events have been cancelled 
- April 8, 2020 Heart of the Heartlands Meeting 
- All train rides in April and in May of 2020 
- All NARCOA motor car rides, nationwide, until May 15, 2020.
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What is it? 

This is an item that is 
currently located in the 
Carona museum.  What is it? 

Answer next month 

Photo courtesy of Brian Carlson 

Last Month’s picture was a 
picture of 3 lanterns. Left was a 
Canadian National train order 
signal oil lantern. The middle 
was a non railroad marked train 
marker oil lantern with 
mounting holder. The one on 
the right was a non railroad 
marked electric switch stand 
lantern.

 Announcements 

• The April meeting will NOT be 
held due to the restrictions 
currently in place in the fight 
against the spread of COVID-19.

• There are about a dozen 
members that have not paid their 
2020 dues. Secretary, Brian 
Carlson, has been in touch with 
those individuals.  We thank all 
members for their continued 
support.

• If you have attended a train ride 
safety meeting in the past, there 
is an online option available. 
Contact Brian for more info.

Display Cases
 Dave Parker, John Chambers and Larry Spahn came out and 
spent a day moving several large boxes and a locking, sliding glass 
door from our storage container to the new addition. The boxes 
contained display cases that we acquired from the Crowell Drug Store 
when we bought nine other cases. We were pleasantly surprised when 
we opened the boxes and found some very nice display cases, all of 
which needed to be assembled. Three of the cases have a nice cherry 
stain finish and the other has a white wash color which will need to be 
re-finished. We also brought over an old hand operated well pump that 
Jack Evans had donated several years ago. The plan was to place it on 
the concrete slab near the 1023 locomotive. Joe Carlson came by and 
volunteered to take the pump to his shop and remove the eight feet of 
pipe that was attached. Thanks to Joe Carlson the pump is now 
installed. Sometimes it just takes a while to get things accomplished.

Train and Motor Car Rides
 The 2020 passenger train and motorcar ride requests have been 
submitted to Brad Snow and Cameron Lundy and hopefully we will be 
notified soon as our first train ride is in April and will allow time for 
advertising and ticket sales.

Photos courtesy of Nick Ybarra 

Slide Show

 Brian Carlson and Bob Capps have been working on the 
implementation of the new system.  The idea behind this project is that 
a sheet with a code will be placed at the key outdoor exhibits.  
Patrons, through the use of their smart phone, would be able to scan a 
code on the paper which would lead them to the write up of that 
exhibit.  Another code on the paper, when scanned, would lead them 
to an audio clip where they would hear Bob Capps reading the 
description of the exhibit.  There are still some issues to work out, but 
the project is continuing.

Self Guided Tour

 The slide show was held on February 16 at the Webb Center.  
About 15-20 people were in attendance.  Dick Rauniker’s wife 
brought in rigatoni for the group to enjoy.  

http://www.heartlandstrainclub.org
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  March 11, 2020 - Heart of the Heartlands - Minutes  

The March 11, 2020 meeting of the Heart of the Heartlands was brought to order by President Larry 
Spahn at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Jack Evans moved to accept the minutes as mailed.  Joe Murphey 
seconded the motion, the motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: After the presentation of the treasurer’s report by treasurer Brian Carlson, W.D. 
Carter moved, John Chambers seconded a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  The motion was passed 
by the membership in attendance. 

Old Business:  

Morgan Addition:  
The baseboard and door molding trim was installed by Better Built when Kevin came out and installed 
the doors in the two closets. This was followed by the crew from All Seasons Floor that then came out 
and laid the carpet. This pretty much has all of the big items completed and brings us to the next phase of 
the evolution of the Morgan addition.  

Display Cases: Dave Parker, John Chambers and Larry Spahn came out and spent a day moving several 
large boxes and a locking, sliding glass door from our storage container to the new addition. The boxes 
contained display cases that we acquired from the Crowell Drug Store when we bought nine other cases. 
We were pleasantly surprised when we opened the boxes and found some very nice display cases, all of 
which needed to be assembled. Three of the cases have a nice cherry stain finish and the other has a white 
wash color which will need to be re-finished. We also brought over an old hand operated well pump that 
Jack Evans had donated several years ago. The plan was to place it on the concrete slab near the 1023 
locomotive. Joe Carlson came by and volunteered to take the pump to his shop and remove the eight feet 
of pipe that was attached. Thanks to Joe Carlson the pump is now installed. Sometimes it just takes a 
while to get things accomplished. 

New Business: 

Train and Motor Car Rides: The 2020 passenger train and motorcar ride requests have been submitted 
to Brad Snow and Cameron Lundy and hopefully we will be notified soon as our first train ride is in April 
and will allow time for advertising and ticket sales. 

Self Guided Tour Information: Brian Carlson and Bob Capps have been working on the implementation 
of the new system.  The idea behind this project is that a sheet with a code will be placed at the key 
outdoor exhibits.  Patrons, through the use of their smart phone, would be able to scan a code on the paper 
which would lead them to the write up of that exhibit.  Another code on the paper, when scanned, would 

http://www.heartlandstrainclub.org
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lead them to an audio clip where they would hear Bob Capps reading the description of the exhibit.  There 
are still some issues to work out, but the project is continuing. 

Train Show: There will a train show and swap meet at the Joplin, Missouri, Mineral and History Museum 
in Schifferdecker Park on April, 25th, 2020. 

Heartland Dues: There are about a dozen members that have not paid their 2020 dues. Secretary, Brian 
Carlson, has been in touch with those individuals.  We thank all members for their continued support. 

Slide Show:  The slide show was held on February 16 at the Webb Center.  About 15-20 people were in 
attendance.  Dick Rauniker’s wife brought in rigatoni for the group to enjoy.   

Reminders: 
- Safety Training at Webb Center on March 14 at 1:00 pm 
     
Ivan Voorhees moved to adjourn the meeting.  Nick Ybarra seconded the motion and it passed by the 
membership present. 

http://www.heartlandstrainclub.org
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